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Introductory Remarks
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Chairpersons & Delegates from ALRAESA Member States, 
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Members LRC Mauritius, 

Staff of LRC Mauritius, 

Ladies and Gentlemen,

All protocols observed. 
It’s a great honour for LRC Mauritius to welcome you to this Conference. This is the first International conference which LRC Mauritius has the opportunity to host in its eleventh year of existence and it’s a great pleasure, a great pride, for us to welcome you.
…
I have the honor to ask the Chairperson of the Law Reform Commission of Mauritius, Mr. Raouf Gulbul, to say to you a few words of welcome, but let me first introduce you to him. He is a barrister, as I am, and we were lucky both of us to have had Mr. Guy Ollivry, QC, whom many of you know, who was the first Chairperson of the Law Reform Commission, as mentor when we started. Mr. Gulbul was appointed Chair of the LRC Mauritius in September 2016. He is a barrister of more than thirty years of practice at the Bar, mainly criminal practice. And he has during his career at the Bar raised a number of constitutional issues before our courts, with regard to the rights of persons deprived of their liberty.
…

I have the honour and privilege to ask Mrs. Vastina Nsanze, Chair of ALRAESA since 2014, to address you. Mrs. Nsanze is Chair of the Uganda Law Reform Commission since two years. She has previously been a Member of the Commission.

Mrs. Nsanze has had a very long work experience in legislative drafting in the Ministry of Legal Affairs in her country and in other jurisdictions.
…. 

When two years back, I sent a note to the Hon. Attorney-General informing him that our African brothers and sisters had been asking for some time for LRC Mauritius to host an ALRAESA Conference, he was very supportive of the request. He considered we should cooperate fully with our African counterparts in matters of law reform. And it’s amazing that this Conference is held at a time when last week, at the UN, the whole of Africa unanimously supported the motion for a General Assembly resolution requesting an advisory opinion from the ICJ Court on the legal consequences of the separation of the Chagos Archipelago from Mauritius in 1965. 
So, I have the honour and privilege to ask the Honorable Attorney-General to give his Keynote address on “Law Reform and Development”. 

…
